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VFW Officers 2018-2019 
------------------------------------------------- 

Commander ï     Steve Hall 

Sr Vice Cdr ï       Chris Lucas    

Jr Vice Cdr -      Larry Cushman  

Quartermaster ï Robyn Hall 

 Chaplain ï       Anthony Kieswetter 

 Post Svc Officer ï Ed Moczulski 

 
MOC Shavetails 2018-2019 

----------------------------------------------- 

Seam Squirrel ï Ed Moczulski 

Blanket Bum ï  Rick Ryder 

Hide Gimlet ï Rob McLeod 

CCDB ï Steve Lorentz 

Sky Pilotð Mark Stayton 

Hospital Chair ï Ed Moczulski 

Post Meetings: 

Auxiliary—1st Monday of month 

BOD— 1st Tuesday of month 

VFW— 2nd Tuesday of month 

 
Post Home Address: 

177 Veterans Circle 

Milford, DE 19963 
(302) 422-4412 

MOC Auxiliary Officers 2018-2019 

President -  Violet Simmons 

Sr Vice President - Colleen Thompson 

Jr Vice President -     Tina Lucas 

Secretary -                                Nadja McKay 

     Treasurer -                   Faye Caldwell 
Chaplain - Julia Tingle 

     Auxiliary Officers 2018-2019 
----------------------------------------------- 
President – Jennie Washington Ratliff 
Sr Vice Pres –               Violet Simmons  
Jr Vice Pres –               Nancy Cushman 
Treasurer –                           Ruth Baker 
Secretary –                     Tina Lucas 
Chaplain –                    Julia Tingle 
Conductor –             George Czerny 

 
 

 

 

First, I want to thank everyone for coming together for all of the sudden events we have had in the 

Post.  I am talking about the Air Force Wounded Warrior project and the way you all made the guests 

feel welcome.  They loved every second and want to come to the post every third Thursday for as long 

as we will have them.   

 

In addition, with the sudden passing of Comrade LEE we came together and made this mournful event 

for all a moment in time for us to care for his family and made them feel at home; at the same time we 

were able to celebrate the life of Jeff Lee whom we all loved just as much as he loved us.   

 

A special thank you to the Honor Guard that were able to perform the rituals of the VFW in honoring 

our fallen hero at the graveside flawlessly. At the Post the family was impressed immensely at the way 

the Auxiliary and the Post where able to make the sad experience easier to handle because they were 

able to see a part of his life and know that he was being looked after even when he felt like he was 

alone. 

 

I do want to talk on another subject as well.  We have always said “we are family” and show it in a 

manner that we do try and welcome all that come around.  We have done great at asking any new 

faces, man or woman, if they are a veteran or family of one.  Then we are able to talk to and 

understand them so they are comfortable and willing to learn more about 6483 and what the VFW 

stands for as a whole.  We still need to make sure we are reaching out to anyone we see so that we can 

keep the interest of all and make them as comfortable as we can. 

 

From the Commander  
 

 
 

 
 



 

I do understand that a lot of us have a hard time opening up and talking about why we come to the 

Post, but we can’t help anyone feel comfortable until we find out with whom they “clique” with.   I 

know I know, “we do not have cliques,” right?  Well, brothers and sisters as we all do have different 

personalities and that is why you find the ones you relate to and focus on them.  However, brothers and 

sisters still love each other and do not shun anyone for no reason.  I am asking you, and myself, to 

please make sure that we are doing all we can to be a team working in the same direction even if there 

may be a disagreement every now and again. 

 

How do we move forward and attract more veterans to our post?  Well, first we keep acting just the 

way we are and still grow ourselves in a way that we take into consideration all of those that have 

served, and those who have supported that veteran.  Networking is another way that we grow and 

make sure that our post stands out, among not only the state or regional VFW organization, but also 

more importantly to our community.   

 

We do not “sell” to potential members by telling them we have cheap drinks.  We tell them how we 

work with the community and want to help even more.  We talk about why we exist in the beautiful 

community of ours by explaining and showing that we are a strong family that makes things happen no 

matter what we need to do in order to make any transition better and easier for any part of this 

community.  We have our changes we are going through as a post and the community has the changes 

it is going through.  Seems to me that we need to be working together in all parts of our Post.  If our 

goal is just to maintain and grow membership, then we need to work on that.  We just need to know 

that this is not the only goal for us. 

 

Would it hurt us to support a group that needs a meeting place (such as, a craft group, a painting group, 

boy scouts, girl scouts, the Air Force Wounded Warrior project, and more?  We are the ones that have 

seem more than most of the world around us, which means that we have more to offer than just a place 

on a road that may be hard to find. 

 

I know this is getting long so I am going to close and continue next month but I do challenge and even 

DARE you to check out a few sites that I have done some research with and I would like to hear your 

thoughts on any or all of them.   

 

These are: 

 

https://www.vfw.org/media-and-events/latest-releases/archives/2017/12/how-to-build-a-network-with-

civilian-contacts 

 

https://www.stripes.com/beyond-the-canteens-vfw-knows-it-needs-to-change-to-stay-relevant-

1.359215 

 

https://www.journalnow.com/news/local/lexington-vfw-post-closing-its-doors-after-

years/article_eldb3931-8b48-5721-8185-b42ea252b8e0.html 

 

 

 

https://www.vfw.org/media-and-events/latest-releases/archives/2017/12/how-to-build-a-network-with-
https://www.vfw.org/media-and-events/latest-releases/archives/2017/12/how-to-build-a-network-with-
https://www.stripes.com/beyond-the-canteens-vfw-knows-it-needs-to-change-to-stay-relevant-
https://www.stripes.com/beyond-the-canteens-vfw-knows-it-needs-to-change-to-stay-relevant-
https://www.journalnow.com/news/local/lexington-vfw-post-closing-its-doors-after-years/article_eldb3931-8b48-5721-8185-b42ea252b8e0.html
https://www.journalnow.com/news/local/lexington-vfw-post-closing-its-doors-after-years/article_eldb3931-8b48-5721-8185-b42ea252b8e0.html


 

https://www.aarp.org/politics-society/history/info-2016/next-generation-veterans-of-foreign-

wars.html#slide1 

 

With new generations of veterans out there, we need to work together and make things happen! 

 

Thank you for your time! 

        Sincerely,  
         

 

Steve Hall 

Commander VFW post 6483 

(C) 501-297-2547 
 

  

 

       

 

 
 

 

https://www.aarp.org/politics-society/history/info-2016/next-generation-veterans-of-foreign-wars.html#slide1
https://www.aarp.org/politics-society/history/info-2016/next-generation-veterans-of-foreign-wars.html#slide1


 

        Auxiliary 
 

Greetings - - Gee, it seems like I was just celebrating Jeff  and my birthdays, then I blinked and July 

was over!   July was a very busy month as well as a very sad one in the passing of our dear friend, Jeff 

Lee!! You will be greatly missed by many!  I personally will miss your bright contagious smile, witty 

remarks and your amazing war stories!! May you rest in peace, Buddy!! You are finally home, and 

with your beloved Wanda! 

 

On Thursday, July 19th we hosted, along with our Commander Steve Hall and our QM Robyn, our 

FIRST Wounded Warrior Family Night.  It was a great success! Thank you to all who helped set up, 

donations of food, preparing and clean up!  Another one is scheduled for Thursday, August 16th. If 

anyone would like to help setup, donations of food, preparing and clean up, it would be appreciated. 

 

Last, but not least, as many know the Auxiliary's poppy project (aka, Baby) won first place at the state 

convention making it eligible for competition at the national convention in Kansas City, Missouri.  

Thanks to the support of our VFW members, the generosity of sponsors and the 50/50 raffle, it enabled 

Tommy Parsons, our canteen manager, and myself to transport the display to the convention by 

helping defray the costs.  This is the first time 6483 has entered a display nationally.  Big shout out to 

John and Janet Lacy for organizing the 50/50 and donating the winnings back towards the trip, as 

well!   Big thank you to all the sponsors, too many to name.  And a huge thanks to Tommy for driving 

and help in carrying the display in and out of the convention center!!  I would not have been able to do 

the trip alone.  I realized during this trip, I'm not as tough as I once was, or think I am.  I lost track of 

what day it was on the through~the~night drive, but made for a good laugh, which we had many and 

lots of funny stories!!  Even though “Baby” didn’t win, at least 6483 was represented!!  Thank you all 

again for all the help!! 

Yours in service, 

 

Jennie Washington Ratliff 

Auxiliary president 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 Buddy Poppy Program ï plans are in the making for setting up one or  

 two more times before yearsô end. Donations have been very generous 

 and the people donating are very appreciative of the service dedicated  

 to our country by our membership. 

 

         



 

     

 

 
 

 

       
 

 

      Honor Guard 

 
We have openings for anyone who wants to participate in the Post Honor Guard. We would really like 

to see some of the new Comrades step up to the plate, if you are interested. There are no out of pocket 

expenses for the uniforms; funding is designated in the budget. Please contact me for more information. 

 

Respectfully,  
 

Ed Moczulski 
 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

         Chaplainôs Corner 

     
      Please keep the Post chaplain informed of any members, be they post, auxiliary or other, who may be ill or  

        have any other issues what we could support and help if needed. The Relief Fund is established for the purpose  

        of aiding our Post members. Lets keep the line of communication open – please. 

 

 Recently passed Comrades: 

     Jeffrey Lee Wilton Morris Neville 

 

        

             

                Anthony Kieswetter 
                 Post Chaplain 



 

 

Military Order of the Cooties! 
 

 HEY THERE COOTIES: 

 

 Thank you all for attending the Scratch on Sunday, August 12th - - how so many people can get together  

and have such a LOUSY time is beyond me!! 

 

         
 

 

     L.O.T.C.S. Ed Moczulski   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

  
 

 



 

August 2018 
  

  

   Sunday    Monday    Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday     Friday    Saturday 
   1 2 3 4 

     Tiki Hut Tiki Hut Tiki Hut 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 Auxiliary 

1900 

House 

Committee 

1900 

 Tiki Hut Tiki Hut Tiki Hut 

12 13 14 15 

 

16 17 18 

MOC 1413 

MOCA 

1400 

Vet 

Cemetery 

2pm 

VFW 

Mbrship 

1900 

 Tiki Hut 

Wounded 

Warrior 

program 5-7 

Tiki Hut 

 

Tiki Hut 

SOI 3238 

Camden 

8am-3pm 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

    Tiki Hut Tiki Hut Tiki Hut 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

    Tiki Hut 

End of Iraqi 

Freedom 

2010 

Tiki Hut  

       

       

 

Notes: Tiki Hut hours are usually 5-10pm except heavy rain! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

September 2018 
   

 

  

   Sunday    Monday    Tuesday  Wednesday    Thursday     Friday   Saturday 

      1 

      Tiki Hut 

8  10 11 12 13 14 2 

VJ Day 

1945 

3 

LABOR 

DAY 

4 

House 

Committee 

1900 

Auxiliary 

1900 

 

5 6 7 8 

Cooties 10-

12pm bingo 

VAMC 

Grand 475 

1-4pm 

9 10 11 

 

12 13 14 15 

MOC 1413 

MOCA 

1400 

 VFW 

Mbrship 

1900 

Patriot’s 

Day (9/11) 

 

   Fish Fry 1-5 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

    Wounded 

Warrior 

program 5-7 

POW/MIA 

Recognition 

Day 

 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

       

30       

       

 

Notes: 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

October 2018 

 
 

  

   Sunday    Monday    Tuesday  Wednesday    Thursday     Friday   Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 Auxiliary 

1900 

House 

Committee 

1900 

    

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 7 

 

8 9 

VFW 

Mbrship 

1900 

10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

MOC 1413 

MOCA 

1400 

  Recognition 

of Women 

in the 

Military 

Wounded 

Warrior 

program 5-7 

 

 Fish Fry 1-5 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

       

28 29 30 31 

 

   

   Halloween    

       

       

 

Notes: 
 


